Town of Bergen Planning Board

Minutes of April 28th, 2016

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Andrew Fink, Lou Romano, Kathi McLaughlin and Dominick Camelio

Not Present: Randall Holbrook

Also Present: Harvey Morse, Louis Crocker, Jake Maurer, Donna Krause, Pamela Krause, Charlie Cook and Todd Audsley

Thompson Builds Public Hearing

The Public hearing opened at 7:00 p.m. No one appeared to speak against the Special Use Permit located at 7470 Clinton Street Road. The Public Hearing Notice was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News.  The proposal went before the County Planning Board and was recommended approval at their April meeting . No changes had been made to the Special Use Permit request since the last meeting. The hearing closed at 7:15 p.m.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:16 p.m. A motion to approve the Special Use Permit was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried.

Charlie Cook Subdivision. Mr. Cook appeared before the board with plans to subdivide approximately 6.1 acres off a 69 acre parcel owned by Michael and Robyn Brookhart located on West Sweden Road. The proposed subdivided lot is located in the northeast corner of the parcel. He plans on building a 3,200 square foot house as well as a 3,000 square foot barn. Board members reviewed the subdivision plot plans that included the drawing of the house, barn, driveway and well. All the setbacks and road frontage met zoning requirements. A motion to classify this as a minor subdivision was made by Dominick Camelio, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. A Public Hearing will be held next month.

Stone Church. Mr. Morse and Mr. Crocker appeared before the board representing Stone Church. They are hoping to subdivide the old schoolhouse off the church property. Board members reviewed the map and concluded that the subdivided property would be way too small for resale. The side setbacks and road frontage would not meet zoning requirements. The building is 1600 square feet and used to serve as a museum. Since then, it has been abandoned and maintained by the church. This has become too costly for the church. Chairman Fink stated that he would contact Felipe of the County Planning Board to see if there are other options of separating off the schoolhouse from the church property.

7-Eleven. Dave Mason stated that 7-Eleven wants to subdivide off the old restaurant located on the property. Again, it was discussed how the subdivided plot would not work for resale due to setbacks not meeting required zoning laws.
A motion to approve the April 2016 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.

No further business was discussed. A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, TownSupervisor

      Bill Waldruff, ZBA Chairman

